LOWRY COMMITTEE
16th December, 2003


Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.25 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair
Councillors Boyd, Garrido, J Murphy and Warmisham; A. Eastwood, F. Mann and J Spink; and The Chief Executive and Finance Director of the Lowry. 

It was noted that no changes to the membership of the Committee, or the Trust Board, would be taking place as a result of the boundary changes due to take place in May, 2004.

1.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Antrobus.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 9th September, 2003, were approved as a correct record.

3.
MATTERS ARISING
Minute 3 – Update on the Lowry

It was noted that a presentation on the Lowry would be made to all Community Committees.

RESOLVED:
THAT information relating to Community Committees be provided to the Chief Executive of the Lowry to facilitate the presentations.

4. JOINT PAPER OF THE ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION AND THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OF THE LOWRY

Julia Fawcett and Faith Mann submitted a joint paper outlining the links that existed between the Education and Leisure Directorate and the Lowry with examples of joint working.  Members welcomed the report and discussed the following issues:

· The provision of ‘IN Salford’ badges to Lowry staff

· Signage to the compass room

· The need to reflect the changing demographic of Salford in community working initiatives 

· The predicted outcome of the Best Value Review of Heritage, Culture and the Arts, expected in May, 2004

· Community Committee involvement in ‘Love on the Dole’

· Collaboration with colleges.

RESOLVED: THAT 
(1)
the information be noted; and




(2)
information pertinent to ‘Love on the Dole’ be provided to community committees.

5.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business, on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 7 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

6.
TRADING POSITION
The Finance Director submitted a financial update report on the trading position of the Lowry, covering the year to date, in relation to the following:

· Visitor numbers

· Theatres

· Galleries

· Corporate Relations

· Catering

· Retail.

The Chief Executive indicated that, in light of national trends, the performance of the theatre was fantastic and that the pre-eminence of Clear Channel was being effectively challenged.

Members discussed the following issues:

· Capacity

· National registration of the Lowry collection with DCMS

· Restaurant promotion

· The co-production of Peter Pan and Taboo.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Chief Executive and Finance Director of the Lowry be thanked for an informative update, the content of which was noted.

7.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting be held on Tuesday 9th March, 2004, at the Civic Centre, commencing at 10.00 a.m.
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